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REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
Thursday, November 21, 2013
6:00 p.m.

1. ESTABLISH QUORUM AND CALL TO ORDER
President Enns called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.
Board members present: President Robert Enns, Vice-President Dan Chivens, Director Shirley Lyon, Director
Michael Foster and Director Dan Lloyd.
Staff present: District Manager Rick Koon and Administrative Services Accounting Manager Anita Rebich
Guests present: Lisa McGrath-Moss, Levy & Hartzheim CPA’s and Rue! Czach, Architect

2. PUBLIC COMMENTS
President Enns opened the meeting to Public Comments.
1earing none Public Comments was closed.

3. DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION OF BLACKBURN FAMILY TRUST APPLICATION FOR
ENCROACHMENT OF SEWER EASEMENT PERMIT

Manager Koon presented a brief history of the easement along the property and reported that the best
scenario for the District and the Blackburn Family Trust was to have them hire a contractor to either pipeburst
the 6” line or open trench replacement with HDPE from manhole to manhole, in exchange for the easement
encroachment. This would alleviate the District from having to go into that easement for quite some time and
allow the Blackburn project to proceed as designed. Director Lloyd expressed concern regarding settling of the
two older lines, and flow coming in to the proposed line replacement. Manager Koon stated he didn't feel that
would be a problem since that area has shown no excessive movement and the proposed new line in the
easement is flowing downhill on a steep gradient.
MOTION: 1% by Lloyd, 2" by Chivens to Approve the Blackburn Family Trust Application for Encroachment of
Sewer Easement Permit and proceed through the Grant of License process.
VOTE: 5-0 Motion passed

4. PRESENTATION AND ACCEPTANCE OF CAYUCOS SANITARY DISTRICT FY 2012/13 FINAL
AUDIT
Lisa McGrath from the accounting firm of Moss, Levy & Hartzheim LLC presented the final audit and financial
statement. Director Foster took exception to a statement on Page 3 of the MD&A that said the gross wages,
payroll taxes and fringe benefits decreased by $67,409.00 or 13.5% from FY 2011/12. Foster said the increase
in Professional Services where the District Manager compensation is reported, washes out that decrease in
wages. He further stated we were promised a savings, and he hasn’t seen that yet.
OTION: 1%t by Lyon, 2™ by Lloyd to Accept the Cayucos Sanitary District Final Audit for FY 2012/13

VOTE: 5-0 Motion passed











